
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE SEPTEMBER 15TH, 2003 

PARKING PROHIBITION AND PARK CURFEW  

Recommendation 

Councillor Kadis recommends: 
 
1. That By-law 1-96 be amended to include a parking prohibition on Pinewood Drive from 

Payson to the end of the cul de sac from 10 p.m. to 6 a.m. 7 days per week; 
 

2. That Vaughan Crest Park be closed at 10 p.m. daily; 
 

3.   And that Engineering staff arranges to have the prohibition signs installed. 
 

Background - Analysis and Options 

As a result of residents concerns regarding increased vandalism and unlawful activity a meeting 
took place with City of Vaughan By-Law staff, a representative from the York Regional Police a 
local resident and myself. The purpose of the meeting was to determine ways of enhancing safety 
and to ensure that residents can enjoy their local park. The police and by-law staff have 
recommended a parking prohibition and park curfew as deterrents to address unwanted 
individuals loitering in this area. 
 
Conclusion 
 
A parking prohibition and park curfew at 10 p.m. is warranted to reduce problems in the area. 

  

Attachments 

none 
 

Report prepared by: 

Debi Traub, Council Administrative Assistant 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Councillor Susan Kadis 
 


